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19 May 2020 
 
Joel Herbert 
Department of Planning, Industry & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 
Attention: Joel Herbert 
 
 
SSD-8804 (PAE-2882) – PROPOSED HOWLONG SAND AND GRAVEL QUARRY EXPANSION, 
4343 RIVERINA HIGHWAY, HOWLONG 
 
I refer to your correspondence regarding the subject Application which was referred to Transport 
for NSW (TfNSW), formerly Roads and Maritime Services, for assessment and comment. 
 
From the information provided it is understood that this proposal is for an expansion of the existing 
sand and gravel quarry. The subject site has frontage to the Riverina Highway (HW20), which is a 
classed as a state road.  
 
It is understood that Federation Council in their submission dated 19 May 2020 requested 
additional information in regards to the potential adverse impact from the increase in traffic 
movements through Howlong. Transport for NSW also shares similar concerns in relation to traffic. 
The additional information requested by Council would allow for an informed assessment of the 
proposed development. 
 
Transport for NSW is not in a position to complete the assessment of this application based on the 
documentation provided. We await the receipt of additional information before providing a detailed 
assessment and response. 
 
TfNSW does have concerns regarding access to the site for heavy articulated vehicles to and from 
the Riverina Highway. These will be addressed in the final submission following receipt of the 
additional information. 
 
Any enquiries regarding this correspondence may be referred to the Manager, Land Use, TfNSW 
(South West Region), Maurice Morgan, phone (02) 6923 6611.  
 
Yours faithfully 

Per:  
Lindsay Tanner 
Director South West 


